DRAFT

ACADEMIC DIVISION MINUTES

Friday, April 7, 2006
 Mohegan Room 305
12:30 p.m.
Meeting called to order at 12:33 p.m. by Chairperson Leslie Samuelson.    
Minutes
Minutes of previous meeting were not available to approve.  Tabled until next meeting.  
FERPA Update

Christine Languth gave informative FERPA update, focusing on orienting faculty and staff to potential breaches of FERPA regulations.  Stated that students have the right to limit disclosure of their information to third parties.   Informed the group that students have an Opt-Out option that secures their right to keep their directory information from being released.  If students elect to not release directory information, this also includes their listing in the graduation booklet.  Students control information distribution by contacting the Registrar.  They need to give written permission to allow faculty and staff to be able to talk with their parents.  Christine also emphasized the importance of not posting grades on the door/wall for all to see, as doing so would be a direct FERPA violation.  She asked that anyone wanting more information on FERPA regulations can contact her at X5211.    
Dean’s Report
Dean Branchini announced the date/time of graduation this year:  May 21st at 12:00 p.m. 
Gave brief update on searches that are underway, those that will be starting, and those that have been completed.  Made announcement on George Rezendes’ behalf asking that faculty respond to George via e-mail regarding the CCSSE survey, as the deadline is fast approaching.

Dean Branchini reminded everyone about the all-college meeting on Wednesday, April 14th 2006, and followed up on previous Division meeting discussion regarding the Director of Learning Initiatives position.  Utilizing the bulleted list of questions resulting from prior Division meeting, Dean Branchini clarified and addressed various remaining concerns/questions.  She reassured the group that she will be supervising the Director of Learning Initiatives and, though the position responsibilities will cross over into the Student Services area, the central responsibilities will be learning-centered.  Also reassured the group that the money for this position is not coming from funds to hire faculty, therefore it is not taking away a faculty position.  Stated that the position will most likely be filled over the summer.  Various other issues were raised however the main points remaining pertained to the need for the Director of Learning Initiatives to: 
be hands-on, act on faculty-defined initiatives (as opposed to acting on student-services initiatives centrally), follow through with projects that faculty are interested in, make recommendations and offer solutions based, in part, on their own extensive classroom experience, meet with program coordinators and chairs regularly etc.  At the end of discussion, Dean Branchini stated that she would recap through preparation of a memo that will articulate the points of consideration for final delineation of job responsibilities and hiring of the Director of Learning Initiatives.  Asked that group provide feedback on the summary.  
Dean Branchini thanked all volunteers for having the productive discussion reformatting Academic Division goals.  The byproduct of the brainstorming session was the reduction in goals from 37 to a more workable number.  Displayed new format and asked group to review and offer any feedback.  Asked the group to think of priorities and welcomed input from the Division.  Joyce Martin pointed out the importance of instruction-related goals and the necessity to list them prior to anything else on the chart.  Dean Branchini requested that planning groups be established, with representatives from each Dept., to continue to work on goals through next Fall.  The group agreed that it is best to look at the goals in the Fall for summation in May.  
LAB Update
Kathy Gunderson announced the date of the 2nd Annual Conference that will emphasize this year’s theme in our learning community:  Metamorphosis.  Noted that three speakers are coming this year and mentioned that some faculty may want to give their students extra credit to participate in the conference.  Kathy presented student ideas for next year’s theme.  She will send out list and would like suggestions from faculty for broad themes.  Asked that suggestions be submitted to her by the 14th.  
Bill Dopirak announced that on May 12th at 11:30 a.m. before the division meeting he will be doing a brown bag luncheon, and will talk about geological formations of Connecticut.  It will be part social, and part educational.  

Terry Delaney announced that poster display contest is going to be done at the upcoming emeritus faculty/staff reception.  Requested that completed posters be given to Carole or Erica.  
Announcements 

Brian Kennedy informed the group that students very often wait to register for classes because they are holding off until they can afford the tuition.  Stated that a great many students are not aware that they can register for classes by just paying for fees without having to come up with full tuition.  If advisors and others get the word out to the students that they just have to pay fees in order to register, they may get into classes that they otherwise would have been shut out of, had they waited.  
Matt Hightower provided informative update on progress in the Business Dept.  Some of the highlights included the creation of a new BOT certificate and new BIS certificate program, establishment of a Casino Relations Committee, upcoming attendance at an ACBSP conference at Foxwoods and Joint Advisory Board meeting, and Metamorphosis poster completion by Rick Bennett.
Christine Hammond announced the upcoming emeritus reception on April 27th.  
Will Hare announced upcoming music events in celebration of intercultural week – Trio Surcari and Full Gael.  

Bill Dopirak announced that Trailblazers is having an upcoming trip April 8th, free, and the van leaves at 9:00 a.m.

Math and Writing Across the Curriculum

Jon Brammer gave a comprehensive and engaging presentation of facts and ideas to help shape an informed conversation on math and writing across the curriculum.  Gave handout of Powerpoint, revealing the state of literacy among our adult population nationally.   Jon received responses/reactions of dismay over the fact that only a small percentage of our national population is proficient in literacy skills.  Using statistical facts as a backdrop, Jon emphasized the importance and relevance of the College’s role in incorporating writing into all courses, and offered recommendations on small ways to improve the current state of literacy.  Expressed the need to make connections for students from one course to another and not lose the thread of writing so that:

· there are increased opportunities to enhance writing skills
· students can achieve higher order cognition through repetition of writing exercises

· students can have a means to vary presentation of the same information

· students can build on their learning, achieving mastery.  
· Students can articulate more fully abstract concepts foundational to content courses

Brian Kennedy further emphasized the importance of making connections for students from one course to another.  Asked the group to entertain ways that they can facilitate these connections.  Barbara Barton affirmed this need for connection between courses and states that the new Learning Initiatives position will help support this effort.  Other ideas to establish connections were to:

· communicate connections in orientation
· occasionally bring into the classroom a faculty member from another discipline

· incorporate connections into lesson plans

· apply connections to real world settings
· sit down, instructor with instructor, and make connections

OLD BUSINESS
None
NEW BUSINESS
None

There being no further business, meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.

Next Academic Division meeting is scheduled for Friday, May 12, 2006
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